BUMC Mentoring Task Force
Minutes for May 24, 2010
Members present: Gregory Antoine, Emelia Benjamin, Deborah Bowen, Renee Boynton-Jarrett, Peter Cahn (recorder), Stephen Christiansen, Ariel Hirsch, Michael Ieong, Judith Jones (chair), Celeste Kong, Sharon Levine, Stephanie Oberhaus, Rafael Ortega, Barbara Schreiber, Ann Zumwalt. Guest: Jeff Yip
I. Review of proposal document (Action: Peter Cahn)
a. The Task Force discussed rebranding the program as an Early Career Leadership Program to capture the full intent of the proposed program and to counter the idea that everyone is a mentor. Not everyone liked the term “Leadership” in the title. Early Career Development Program drew more support.
b. To make the executive summary more compelling, members recommended moving evidence of the need for mentoring and its proven benefits to the front of the document. The revised version will also downplay negative statements.

c. Opening some of the didactic sessions to a wider audience and posting all session content on-line will broaden the impact of the program. It will also provide a control group of faculty members who do not participated in the structured mentoring for future research projects. 
d. For evaluation measures, the Task Force will consider any kind of scholarship. It will also survey a random sample of assistant professors to create a baseline for measuring the progress of the mentored cohort.

e. The budget itemization will be more detailed and specify the contributions of each dean as well as in-kind contributions of facilitator time. 
II. Strategy for building support
a. The Task Force debated whether to visit department chairs first and then approach the Provost or to meet with the Provost first. They agreed that the Provost should be fully informed of the details of the proposal.
b. Representatives from the Task Force will make an appointment to meet with the Provost. They will explain the program and emphasize its relatively minimal cost. (Action: Emelia Benjamin, Judith Jones, Sharon Levine)

c. After the Provost has expressed her support, Task Force members will approach department chairs and the Medical Executive Committee for feedback. 

Next meeting: Monday, June 7, 2010 from 3:00 to 4:30 p.m. in Wilkins Board Room
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